
Fee Ordinance FY 21-22 Notice of Public Hearing 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
COUNTY OF SANTA BARBARA 

Tuesday, May 18, 2021 
9:00 a.m. 

 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the following matter will be heard by the 
Board of Supervisors of the County of Santa Barbara on Tuesday, May 18, 
2021 at 9:00 a.m. or shortly thereafter in the Board of Supervisor’s Hearing 
Room, on the Fourth Floor of the County Administration Building, located at 
105 East Anapamu, Santa Barbara, California. Due to Covid-19, and as 
authorized by Governor Gavin Newsom’s Executive Order N-29-20, 
participation may be by remote virtual participation only. Please consult the 
Board of Supervisor's Agenda for the May 18, 2021 hearing when posted. 
 
To consider: 
 
Amendment of an Ordinance relating to Published Charges for the Santa Barbara 
County Psychiatric Health Facility, Crisis Stabilization Unit, and Outpatient Mental 
Health Services. 
 
Adjustments to the Published Charges will be recommended for all Behavioral 
Wellness operated facilities. Authority to charge fees to recover costs for these 
services is found in the California Welfare and Institutions Code, §§ 7106 and 5710 
and the Santa Barbara County Fee Policy. 
 
The proposed Published Charges will recover a portion of the increased cost of 
providing services and are consistent with the Board of Supervisors’ direction for 
full cost recovery of services, where possible. The first reading of the proposed 
Published Charges will occur at a public hearing on Tuesday, May 18, 2021. Due 
to Covid-19, and as authorized by Governor Gavin Newsom’s Executive Order N-
29-20, participation may be by remote virtual participation only. Please consult the 
Board of Supervisor's Agenda for the May 18, 2021 hearing when posted. Copies 
of the fee proposal are available by contacting the Clerk of the Board at (805) 568-
2240 or sbcob@countyofsb.org or at the following location: 
 
Santa Barbara County Administration Building 
Registration Desk  
105 E. Anapamu Street 
Santa Barbara, CA 93101. 
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